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CASE 2716: Application of MARKHAM,
CONE & REDFERN for multiple
completion of Eubanks Well No. 3.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE QF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSIOR OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2716
Order No. R=2451

ALY '/\l W AUY TR LR TIEFEYA AL VNI WO
APPLICATION OF HMARKGAM, CONE & REDFERN

FOR A MULTIPLE COMPLETION, LEA COUNTY,
EW MEXICO.

2

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSIOM:

This cause came on for heaxiag at 9 o'clock a.n. on
January 3, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hexreinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulzations.

NOW, on thig_20th dzy of March, 1963, the Commission,
a quorum being present, heving conzidarad the application, the
avidance adduced, and the recommandations of tha Rwaminar,
Daniel 8. Mutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1} That due public notice having been given as required by
- law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
- matter thereof.

: {(2) That the applicant, MarkXham, Cone & Redfern, seeks
authority to complete its Bubanks Well No. 3, located in Unit K
of section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37 EBast, RMPM, Lea County,

. New Mexico, as a multiple completion to produce oil from two

" perforated intervals of the Drinkard Pool through 2 1/16~inch

tubing and to produce gas and oil from two perforated intervals

. of the Blinebry formation, one interval in the Blinebry Gas Pool

-and one interval in the Blinebry 0il Pool, through a parallel
‘mately 6320 feet to separate Drinkard production from Blinebry
(4) fThat the applicant proposes to produce oil from the

" string of 2 1/16-inch tubing.
- produntion.
upper zone of the Drinkard formation into the tubing through a

%
| i
-------Lis‘.l

: {(3) That the applicant proposes to set a packer at approxi-~
mately 6525 feaet to separate the two zones of Drinkard production:

- o set a packer at approximately 5675 feet to separate the two

- zones of Blinebry production; and to set a packer at approxi-
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side dooxr at approximately 6520 feet, and to produce gas from
the Blinebry formation through a side door at approximately
5665 feet.

(5) That the mechanica of the proposed multiple conpletion
are feasible and ir accord with gcod conservation practices.

{6) That approval of the subject application will neither
cause waste nor impalr correlative rights.

(7) That the intaka ports in the side door used to produce
Blinebry gas should be sized to produce not more than 6,000 cubic
feet of gas multiplied by top unit oil allowable forxr the Blinebry
0il Pool in accordance with the Special Rules for the Blinebry
011 Pool and Rule 506 of the General Rules and Regulations.

» (8) That the Commission should assure that the operator
does not inadvextently produce more than 6,000 cubic feet of
gas multiplied by top unit oil allowable for the Blinebry 04l

Pool.

IT IS THRREFORE ORDGRED:

That the applicant, Markham, Coéne & Redfern, is hereby

- authorized to complete its Eubankz Well No. 3, located in Unit K
of Section 14, Township 21 South, Ranga 37 Bast, NMPM., Lea Countv,
New Mexico, as a multiple completion to produce oil from two
perforated intexvals of ths Crinkard Pool through 2 1/16~inch
~tubing with production of cil from ths upper zone of the Drinkard
Lformatiun entering said tubing thyrough a side door at approxi-
mately 6520 feet, and to produce gas and oil frxom two perforatad
intervals of the Blinzbry formation, one interval in the Blinebry
‘Gas Pool and one interval in the Blinebry O1il Pool, through a '
. parallel string of 2 1/16-inch tubing with production of gas from
the Blinsbyxy Gas Pool entering said tubing through a side door

at approximately 5665 feat.

PROVIDED HOWEVER:

: (1) That a packer shall be set at approximately 6525 feet

- to separate the two zonas of Drinkard production; that a packer

- shall be set at approximately 56756 feet to separate the two zones
‘of Blimebry production; and that a packer shall be set at approai-

-mately 6320 feet to separate Drinkard production from Blinebry

- production.

(2) That the intake ports in the side door used to produce
'Blinebxy gas shall be sized to produce not more than 6,000 cubic
feet of gas multiplied by top unit oil allowable fox the Blinebry
~0il Pool.

: {3) That the operator of the subject well shall notify the
Commnission's Hcobbs District Office vhen the intake ports in the
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Blinebry side door have beon properly sized; that the wellhead
shall then be sealed by a Commission representative; and that
the seal shall not thereafter be brocken unless written approval
is first obtained from the Commission's Hobbs Diastrxict Office.

(4) That the applicant shall complete, operate, and produce
sald well in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A of the
Commission Rules and Regulations insofar as said rule is not
inconsistent with this oxderx.

(5} That the applicant shall take packer-leakage tasts
upon completion and annually thereafter during the Gas-0il Ratio
Test Period for the Drinkard Oil PooOl.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may desm neceasary.

DONE at Santa Fe. New Moxico, on the day and vaar herain-

. above designated.

STA’I‘F‘ OF NEW MEXICO

e S R LRl e N e e s b ne? W s B

JALCK K. CAMPBELL, Chairman
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E. S. WALKER,

M&éser & Secratary

A, L. POR‘I‘ER, Jr.,

~esx/



GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CBHAIRMAN
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€. 8 JOHNNY WALKER A L. PORTER, Jft.
MEMRER SEORETARY - DIREDTDR
£. 0. BOX 871

BANTA FE

March 20, 1963

Mr. Charlie White Re: Case No, 2716

Gilbert, White & Gilbert Order No,__R-2451

Attorneys at Law licant:

Box 787 hep

Santa Fe, New Mexico Markham, Cone & «edfern
T Dear 8Sir:

Enclosed herswith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

g

7 ’
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

iz/
Carbon copy cf order alsoc sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC__
Axtec OCC

OTHER

R ———————
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No. 1-63

DOCKET: FXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - JANUARY 3, 1963

9 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE HBUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before PDaniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, as alternate examiner:

CASE 2724: Application of Skelly 0il Company for a dual completion,

7 /3f;{k Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
/- R cause, seeks authorization for the dual completion

“ . £ / )
/7h%w%;.ﬂ“ {conventional) of its Dow "B" Well No. 21, located in Unit

nrecf, Lty
v? 'Q&"ﬂ -/ I of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, to produce o0il fraom the Fren and Gray-
burg-Jackson Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2725 Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for allowable
transfer, Rioc Arriba County, New Mexico Applicant, in
A a. = the above-styled causc, sccks authoritiy to conduct pressure
V"Jr' /interference tests on its Jicarilla 4-26 lease, Section 26,

// ,lf’ o ﬁ{‘,,T’Tcwnship 28 North, Range 1 West, Boulder-Mancos Poal, Ri©
@ oA Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to shut-in
fe ’ Well No. 4 and produce its allowable equally from Wells

\I

CASE 2726: Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completion,
~ San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
\J,f 5 vyﬁ/cause, seeks authorization for the dual completion
; S ‘wef (conventional) of its Rattlesnake Well No. 144, located in
jg}rd%ii e e .s.Unit N, Section 2, Township 29 North, Range 19 West, as a
4% wghgh“izryﬂ 7 Qual completion (conventional) to produce gas from the
o%ﬂﬁ"ﬁﬁ/ _Upper Pennsylvanian formation and oil from the, Lower Pennsyl-
“ /{'vanlan formation, Rattlasnake Pennsylvanlan ?;d, San Juan
Lbé;Z County, New Mexico. ? ,(if‘ ,
G . 2, £
CASE 2727: , Application of Continental 0il Company to establish special
Wud%fules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
Tuﬂ¢ﬂ$ S in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of
¥M)g/ 7 //7 %Lspecial rules and regulations for the 0il Center-Blinebry
?, . ﬂdt/ J{éi Pool in Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New
Nprr Mexico, including a prov151on for BOTacre spacing units. o
(y,t//"«)/é'//z {LL(«/ TP PV WIL SCE STy »/f/" /'(( s //:‘,r",//fﬂ‘./c/aq{;z
~  CASE 2728: Application of Continental 0il Company for commlngllng i
/,{Q// ., authority, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
//»A» G ,,,1§bove-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle the pro-
71(,9&121 ~ duction from the Drinkard, Tubb and Wantz Abo 0il Pools on
s 4 Je¢ "°7 its J. H. Nolan lease with Blinebry Gas Pool liquide pro-

VA
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CASE 2729:
47
Aol
q’ /t:"‘ ‘2’/)
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CASE 2716:

iqg/

duced on its J. H. Nolan Unit, Section 11, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Scanlon-Shepard for a waterflced project,
Chaco Wash 0il Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water
into the Mesaverde formation through certain wells in
Sections 21, 22, 27 and 28, Township 20 North, Range 9 West,
McKinley County, New Mexico.

(Continued)

Application of Markham, Cone & Redfern for a multiple
completion, L.ea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the multiple
completion of its Eubanks Well Na. 2, located in IUnit

......... y Unit X,
Section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea Cqunty,
New Mexico. in siuch a manner as to produce a limited amount
of gas from the Blinebry Gas Pocl, oil from the Blinebry
0il Pooi and oil from each of two pays in the Drinkard Pool.
Separation of the four zZones would be achieved by means of
three packers.




; REBIDENCE PHONE QFFIFE PHDNE
i SHERWOOD 4-8173 PORTER 3-7329

J. R. CONE

ROOM 1706 - GREAT FLAINS LIFE BLDG,
LUBBORK, TEXAS

December 30, 1962

0il Conservation Cuun.aission
State of New Mexico
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter

Re: Case 27156
Dear Mr. Nutter:

Enclosed please find iwo copies of the electrizal
log of Markham, Cone & Redfern Eubanks No. 3 showing pertinent
correlation and casing perforation data. This informatii~n is
in support of our application for dual completion of Eubanks
No. 3 which is scheduled for Examiner Heariag January 3, 1963,
as Case 2716.

1 &
Yours very truly,

Pl

RV

L. G. Storm

cc: J. R. Cone
L. C. White




===\ WESTERN UNION (=
This i.s a fast mcessage Dl_=[)ay Letter

unless its deferred char- NI. =Nig g}u Letter ]

Lo " TELEGRAM oy
propet symbol. GR - — 1201 (4-60) LE= TLetter Telegram
4 W. P. MARSHALL, PrESIDENT Ta
The Rling time shown in the date Line on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at point of origin, Time} yb;tch)*\\. 1 05 f.u - 2-{ poir destination
.b’\

LA 018 KAQ74

CC RX PDxFAX TULSA OKLA 3 8508 CST=
NSERVATION COMMISSION=

STATE LAND OFFiVE SANTA FE NMEX=

kS 'J

KT
i

]
L

VA
Co

'_""_C)

REFERENCE CASE 2716 SET FOR JANUARY 3, WE uNDERe
APPLICANT WILL REQUEST ONE ALLOWABLE ONLY FROM EACH
OF THE BLINEBRY AND DRINKARD FORMATIONS TO WHICH WE
HAVE NO OBJECT!ONe WE DO OBJECT TO A SEPARATE GAS AND
0iL ALLOWABLE FROM THE BLINEBRY AND THO OfL ALLOWABLES
FROM THE DRINKARD IF THIS I'S THE APPLICANTYS INTENTION
AND OUR UNDERSTANDING 1S |NCORRECT=

|- R S CHRISTIE AMERADA PETROLEUM CORP=ms
| ,

2716 >m

TARD

THE COMPANY WIiLL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE
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SHERWODD 4-8173 R SV PORTER 3-7329
Con s
d. Rl BDNE /"_ 7.
ROOQOM 1706 - GREAT PLAINS LIFE BLD_é'.‘" s
LUBBOCK, TEXAS
7
November 23, 1962 }1

I‘J N

f\.\b’ / |
A\

01l Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter

Re: Dual Completion
Markham, Cone & Redfern

Bubanks Well 6. 3

Lea County, New Mexico
Case 271D

Dear Mr. Nutter:
This will confirm our telephone conversation of this
date relative the captioned matter. Wa shall appreciate post-

ponment of Case 2716 from Docket No. 36-62 set for December 6,
1962 to the last Examiner Hearing Docket for January, 1963.

Yours respectfully,

J. R. CONE

~ 7
e
By 7 ’\,-b\/

"L. 0. Storm

DOCKET M.ILED

Dctte 3/224;;2/2({52>

-~
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CASE 2729:

CASE 2716:

iqg/

Nolan Unit, Section 11, Township 21 South,

¥~ RE
County, New Mexico.

duced on its J. H
Range 37 East, Le

-
a

Application of Scanlon-Shepard for a waterflood project,
Chaco Wash 0Oil Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water
into the Mesaverde formation through certain wells in
Sections 21, 22, 27 and 28, Township 20 North, Range 9-West,
McKinley County, New Mexico.

(Continued)
Application of Markham, Cone & Redfern for a multiple
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the multiple
completion of its Eubanks Well No, 3, located in Unit K,
Section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea Cqunty,
New ¥exico, in such a manner as to produce a limited amount
of gas from the Blinebry Gas Pool, oil from the Blinebry
0il Poecl and oil from each of twe pays in the Drinkard Pool.
Separation of the four zones would be achieved by means of
three packers.



DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY -~ JANUARY 3, 1963

9 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE RUILDiING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, as alternate examiner: '

CASE 2724: Application of Skelly 0il Company for a dual completion,
Eddy County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authorization for the dual completion
(conventional) of its Dow "B" Well No. 21, located in Unit
I of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, to produce o0il from the Fren and Gray-
burg-Jackson Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2725. Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for aliowable
transfer, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to conduct pressure
interference tests on its Jicarilla 4-26 lease, Section 26,
Township 28 North, Range 1 West, Boulder-Mancos Pool, Riv
Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to shut-in
Well No. 4 and produce its allowable equally from Wells
Nos. 2 and 3.

CASE 2726: Application of Continental Cil Company for a dual completion,
San Juan County, Now rexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks autnorization for the dual completion
(conventional) of itz Rattlesnake Well No. 144, located in
Unit N, Section Z,  “owaship 29 lorth, Range 19 West, as a
dual completion (conventional} to produce gas from the
Upper Pennsylvanian formatior and oil from the Lower Pennsyl-
vanian formation, Rattlesnake Pennsylvanian Field, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

CASE 2727: Application of Continental 0Oil Company to establish special
rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of
special rules and regulations for the 0Oil Center-Blinebry
Pool in Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre spacing units.

CASE 2728: Application of Continental 0il Company for commingling
authority, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks authority to commingle the pro-
duction from the Drinkard, Tubb and Wantz 2Abo 0il Pools on
its J. H. Nolan lease with Blinebry Gas Pool liquids pro-
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November 19, 1982
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DN Mr, L, O, Storm

209 Turner Drive
Hobba, New Mexico

o Dear Mr, Stopm:
N
We are in receipt of your applicaticn for administra.
=3 tive approvel of the multiple completion of Markhem. Cone
” ;, & Redfernts Eubank Well No, 3, deted Novembey Y6, 1962,
i 1 .
{f* Insenuch as ¢t

he proposed complatins oo method of

our belief that this
. Accordingly 8
0 A.M, December 6, 1962,

NBNAra sl ... ..
jiaia

. ot AR 1z e s e

Very truly yours,
|

-

Daniel s, Nutter
Chief Engineer
dag

DOCKET MAILED

Darte

DOCKET MAILED
§ Dotes L=/ & 7
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OlL CONSERVATIGN COMMISSION (//jbﬁ/é’
BOX 2045

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

DATE___ Nov. 26, 1962

OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSIUN Re: Proposed NSP
80X 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO Proposed NSt

O ——————————:

Proposed NFQ_

[ @]
Ny

Proposed D
Gentlemen:

| have:examined the application dated 11/l?£§2

for the Matkham, Cone & Redfern Eubanks #3-K  14-21-37
Operator Lease and Wel) Mo, S-T=-R

and my recommendations are as follows:

0.K.-~-~E.F.E.

Geologically 0.K.---J.W.R.

Yours very truly,

—
015/§§ySERVAT|0N COMMISSION
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325-118B2

SERVICE, Inc.

Y
r

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-397

TR ey

DEARNLEY-MEIEE REPORTINC

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691!

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Januvary 3, 1963

EXAMINER HEARING

L - e 2w W e o e m w = wm o - - - - e w @ wm e m w e e -

IN THE MATTER OF:
(Continued}
Applicaticn of Markham, Cone & Redfern for 2
multiple completion, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order authorizing the multiple completion of its
Eubanks Well No. 3, located in Unit K, Section
14, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce a

&

ASE 2716

Iimited amount of gas from the Blinebry Gas Pscl,
cil from the Blinebry Oil Pool and oil from each
of two pays in the Drinkard Pool. Separation of

the four zones would be achieved by means of
three packers.

ot N e’ Nt Ny Nt e N N’ Nt N Nt Nttt NtV Nt

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR, NUTTER: We will call next Case 2716.
MR. DURRETT: Application of Markham, Cone & Redfern
for a multiple completion, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. WHITE: Charles White of Gilbert, White and Gilbert
Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing on behal? of the Applicant. We
have one witness to be sworn at this time, Mr. Storm.
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1, 2 & 3 marked for identi-

fication. )

MR. WHITE: We only have one copy of Exhibit No. 3. We

have a small copy of the exnibit which is attached to the applica-

@%;%3




FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, M. M,
PHONE 243.G691

tion. It is not near as clear or complete as this one. It may
be difficult for the Examiner to follow this one.
L. O. STORM
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WHITE:

Q Mr. Storm, will vou state your full rome for the record)|
please?

A Louis Oliver Storm,

Q By whom are you empleyed and in what capacity?

A 1 am employed by J. R. Cone, independent producer of

Lubbock, Texas, the operating partner in the Markham, Cone &

1.

Redfern Eubanks No. 3. My position is engineer.

[

Q Have you previously testified before the New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission -~

A I have.

Q -~= as an engineer?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have your qualifications been accepted?

A They have been.

Q Will you briefly state what the Applicant is seeking

in the subject application?
A The application is for a parallel tubing string dual

completion in the Drinkard and Blinebry Oil Pools of Lea County,

P

P

Ny




PAGE 4

New Mexico, reference Martin, Cone, Redfern Eubanks Well No, 3
located in Unit K »f Section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37

~ East, NMPM.

Q To make the record clear, are you seeking a double

allowable for the Blinebry gas-oil pool?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%.-1:82

A We are not. We are seeking single allowables for each
of the pays, the Drinkard pay and the Blinebry 0Oil Pool,

Q Would you refer to what's been marked Exhibit No. 1

R N g A VA T

and explain what that is intended to chow?

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A Exhibit No. 1 is a reproduction of a commercizl map.
I cannot swear to the authenticity of all the information shown on
5 | it.
gg Q From what source did you obtain the data that you
" % | depicted there?
EE A ‘The data Lhat I have added in the green circie, the
- E; green éircles reflect what are designated as Blinebry and Terry-
Eé Blinebry o0il wells taken from the January, 1963, New Mexico 0il
Eg Conservation Commission oil proration schedule. The red circles
Ei . depict Blinebry Gas Pool wells taken from the December, 1962
- Eg ;S Conservation Commission gas schedule for Lea County. Posted
i gg adjacent to the green circles in red figures are the gas-oil
SR

ratios noted for the Blinebry Oil Pool and Terry-Blinebry oil wells

Q Would you mind stating what, if any, significance th

[t

~- GOR's might have?

A I think they reflect a broead character in Blinebry oil




PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983.397)

DEARNLEY-MEIER RL

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 5

completions, producing characteristics of the Blinebry wells and

Terry-Blinebry wells, with GOR's ranging frum the mid 600's to
figures in excess of 70,000 cubic feet per barrel of oil. I think
it might be inferred that the excessive ratios result from
channeling perhaps behind the casing of the gas zone down into the
oil zone perforations, and then into the producing string.

Q Mr. Storm, will you briefly give the well history
subject well, No, 37

A Markham, Cone and Redfern Eubanks Well No., 3 was
drilled in iate 1952 to granite, total depth of 2775 feet. It
was completed initially at that time as an open o0il Abo formation
producer. A year later, in December, 1953 -- may I correct myself),
I think I said the initial comnletion was '53, it was December,
'52 in the Abo. A year later in the year 1953, the well was re-
completed in the main Drinkard pay and has produced from that
formation to the present time,

Q What is the well's present status?

A It is a single zone Drinkard
of approximately 20 barrels of oil per day.

Q Will you refer to what's been marked Exhibit 2 and
explain what that is intended to show; and in so doing, where you
can, refer to Exhibit 3 and give a further explanation of your

testimony,

A If the Commission please, I will discuss Exnibit 2,

which was prepared by me, starting from the bottom of the well up.




PAGE 6

At the time the well was recompleted from the Abo to the Drinkard,

a procduction retainer was set at 6732 feet. The Drinkard was

perforated and brought in production, The tubing was then landed
into the production retainer with a check valve; and above the
check a sleeve in the open pesition in order to admit the Drinkard

production tc the tubing, the check valve serving to block off

FARMIMGTON, N. M
PHONE 32%5-1!'82

Q
S
the Abo production,
=]
)

The intervsl shown ae now onen to Drinkard production

~
EE is equivalent to that in most of the wells in the area. However,
E% in the past year with the completion work in the Upper Drinkard, 1
é% which is signified on Exhibit 2 as the proposed perforated inter-
E; éé val, 6448 to 6500 has been opened in four wells immediately

rs Z %

E% gg adjacent to the north of the Eubanks lease, Very high fracturing
g 5; pressures were reguired to sstablish production from this Upper

§ gg Drinkard zone, and in onhe well virtually bottom hole pressure

E. E; was recorded ¢f approximately 2650 pounds.

E Eé The old producing pay, we do not have bottom hole

f Eg pressures on the Eubanks No. 3 but based on the shut~in pressures

2 - 5§ ;. of weils in the ares, we estimate the formation pressure hetween
E§ ;g 8C0 and 1,000 pounds., We feel that it would be poor production

g% practice to open the Upper Drinkard zone and scbitrarily permit

it to mix with the partially depleted main pay, based on the

pressure differential which could approach 1800 pounds.,
Therefore, we intend to install a production retainer

between the two Drinkard sets of perforations with a sleeve above
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the retainer to admit the upper zone production, and a standing
valve with check installed below the packer to hold the high
pressure produciion from the upper zone from equalizing downward.
In other words, if this technique is successful insofar as the
Drinkard is concerned, at least in the initial life of the -~ pro-
ducing life of the upper zone, the production will be primarily
from the upper zone until the pressures equalize. Then the check
valve will open itself and both zones will be produced, One allow~
able is asked for each zone,
We are attempting to hold the old zone because it
does have producing ability. The wells to the north of us, which
have been recompleted, were essentially depleted in the main zone
and abandoned before the Upper Drinkard was reopened and recom~
pleted.
Q Will this type of installation in the Drinkard conserve
the reservoir installation, in your opinion?
A If we can make the mechanical duals work, it would,

This is all we hope to achieve for the Drinkard formation by the
packer, the sleeve and valve depicted in the lower part of the
drawing. Moving upward, naturally separation must be provided
for the Blinebry formation and the Drinkard formation. Therefore,
we plan to install another production retainer at approximately
6320 feet to achieve that separation., I think before I go too
far, I should mention that the production retainer now installed

in the well at 6732 feet, we plan to block with what is known as
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an expendable plug. This plug can be moved mechanically by
pushing it out, it can be pumped out hydraulically, This tube
will be tested by packer to determine it is not leaking before
any additional work is done on the well, any perforating or any
testing. This will be the first step that we will undertake.

Q I don't want to interfere with your trend of thought,
but the operation will be, you'll go in and kill the well, is

that correct?

A Correct.

Q Will you use a cement bond log or anything of that
nature?

A We anticipate initially running both a bond log and a

gamma ray neutron log to try to determine the effectiveness of the
initial primary cement job betwean the 5_1/2 nroduction casing and|
of course, frcm the gamma ray neutron, gain additional information
for perforating control in the Drinkard and the Blinebry.

Q Now continue with the Blinebry, please.

A The interval shown between 5705 and £790 is the approx-
imate straticraphic equivalent open in the wells surrounding the
Markham, Cone and Redfern Eubanks lease, and open in Eubanks Well
No. 4,which well was completed approximately three years ago as
a parallel string Blinebry oil Drinkard producer. In addition to
the oil zones perforations, we contemplated a few perforations
opposite the Blinebry gas section for two very‘particular Teasons.

The Commission is as aware as the operator that the technique as
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completed, as we have presented here, is fraught with some nega-
tive possibilities, If there is any question from the bond log,
we anticipate squeeze cemenfing opposite the Blinebry and/or the
Drinkard to try to assure good bond outside of the casing before
any of the Upper Drinkard or Blinebry section is opened. If the
squeeze cementing is not necessary, we would hope to establish
whether communication is present between the Blinebry qas and
Biinebry o0il perforations by packer and nump test hefore the
fracture treatment of those zones is committed. If communication
is present, we will attempt to squeeze and eliminate it before
we fracture any of these pays.

The purpose of the Blinebry gas perforations would be

to permit entry through a porfed tool of a limited quantity of gas

[t

so that we can achieve Blincbry o311 nroduction &t or near the
limiting gas—oil ratio of 6,000 to one, which applies to the
Blinebry 0il Pool.

Of ccurse, separation of the Blinebry o0il and gas zones
vould be achieved by a retrievable packer set at 5675 feet. We're
interested in this technique from the standpoint of the performanéJ
of Eubanks Well No. 4, which well to November -~ well, to this
date has produced approximately 50,000 barrels of 0il. The
current gas~oil ratio is in the vicinity of 1600, It started in
the mid S« An operator producing that much oil, say, with a

GOR of 5,000 couid realize appreciable added revenue in the opera-

tion of his lease. We would hope that if this technique is approve

d

P
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by the Commission that we can apply it simiiarly to the other
wells on the lease in their overhaul; and if we were not permitted
to withdraw some oil from the gas zone, then all four wells will
be recompleted as Blinebry oil wells,

We believe that we would be protecting our correlative
rights to a part of that gas production tc the gas wells surrourd=-
ing the lease,

Q In other words. rather than have vour
erned by your GOR's, you are asking to be permitted to produce
the oil and the gas by mechanical control, is that correct?

A 1M1 answer the first part of your question as no,
Counsel. We would be controlled by the GOR as specified in the
regulation and by liquid gravity of the production; thoée would
be the overriding controls of our Blinebry production. We could
go in and open all the Blinebry section, put the well on produc-
tion and then take what the regulations would permit, based on
the characteristics of the production; but if we can achieve the

kind of separation that appears to exist in our Well No, 4 by

overhaul, we believe we can > ,535-03i1 tatio below
6,000, tnat we will not be infringing on correlative rights, that
we will be protecting our right to withdraw a little of the gas
cap and return maximum revenue to the operator,and the industry
is certainly interested in that,

Q Would you say that this is an installation to meet your

offset obligations to these zones?
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A I didn't understand your question.

Q In other words, would you say that this is an installa~

tion to meet your offset cbligations to these zones?

A In a large part, yes. The Eubanks lease is surrounded
on the =-- totally surrounded on the west, north and gast by
Blinebry ¢il wells, and by one Blinebry gas well on the south.
In this recompletion, we would be meeting offset obligations
drilled in both the Drinkard and Blinebry thai now exist against
that 40-zcre Unit.

Q Will you refer again to Exhibit 2 and state what your
casing and cementing program is and will be contemplated to be?

A Well, the top of the schematic drawing shows 13-3/8
was cemented at 249 feet with 200 sacks. The cement circulated
to the surface in the annular space. 8-5/8 was cemented at 2857
feet with 1600 sacks cemént; circulation was obtained. 5=1/2

casing was swung off bottom at 6852 with 600 sacks, Temperature

survey was not run at the time. We would only have to guesstimate

the cement top, and it's probably within the vicinity of 2500 to
3,000 feet above the shoe of the 5-1/2 inch casing. Tnis is one
of ihe reasons we want to run a bond log to see where we stand
on our.initial casing before we undertake any further remedial
work on the well. Because we are dealing with 5~1/2 inch casing,
we contemplate using both short and long tubing string, the deep

stfing to be full opening to its total depth.

Q Will you refer now to Exhibit 3 and explain that to the
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Examiner?

A Exhibit 3 is a reproduction of that pocrtion of the
initial electrical survey run on the well in 1952, covering the
Blinebry, Tubb, Drinkard and Upper Abo formations in the Eubanks
Well.No. 3. Depicted on it are the approximate intervals that we
would propose to open in the Drinkard and Blinebry zones in re-
completing the well, The mechanical information relative to
packers and so forth is not shown on this log.

Q Mr. Storm, would you give the crude characteristics?

A I can, relative the Blinebry production on the Markham,
Cone and Redfern Eubanks No. 4, The 0il zcne in Well No. 4 pro-
duces liquid gravity of approximately 39 degrees API, very minor
amount of water which appears to be typical of Blinebry oil wells
in the area. You will note from Exhibit 1 that also on the
Eubanks lease, Well No. 1 produces from the Blinebry gas zone.
No. 1 is a Drinkard oil-Blinebry gas dﬁal effected in about May of
1952, If and when No. 3 is completed in the Blinebry formation,
40 acres of the area now dedicated to No. 1 will be removed from
the area allocated to No. 1.

The liquid produced by No. 1 is a true condensate;

at the high pressure separator it will run approximately 70 to 72
gravity and is water clear.

Q Do you anticipate any paraffine problems?

A We do, We have had them in both the Drinkard and

Blinebry production on the lease; and in an effort to eliminate thd

&

<
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problem, we contemplate on the parallel strings of tubing, the
top 2500 feet of each string will be internally plastic coated.
The kore of the wellhead will be plastic coated, and both flow
lines to the separators will be plastic coated internally.

Q Do you believe that to be a satisfactory method of
caring for this problem?

A For the money expended, we hope so,

Q Would you mind stating what economic advantages you
iis type of completion?
A Well, I've touched on it with respect to the Blinebry
¢ the performance nhistory of Eubanks
Well No, 4. As I have szid, it h3s pioduced aspproximately 50,000
barrels of oil. The average gas-oil ratio over that 50,000 has
been less than 1,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel. Had that been
produced with an average ratio of say 5,000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel, the revenue would have exceeded $12,000 to the opera=-
tor, gross revenue before royalties and taxes.

Q Were these exhibits prepared by you or under your direcH
tion?

A Exhibits 1 and 2,and 3 all were prepared by me. As
you are aware, they are reproductions in the case of 1 and 3.

Q Do you find them to be true and accurate to the best
of your knowledge and estimation?

A To the best of my knowledge, they are.

Q Does that conclude your testimony?
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A I might make this observation, that if in the fractur~
ing and treatment work against the Blinebry section, we are unable
to achieve a well similar to Eubanks Well No. 4, we would =~ those
zones will be produced as per the existing Blinebry regqulations,
We would probably not even open the sleeve that is provided in
the stub string, the Blinebry string above the topvpacker. We
would watch the performance of the well if that sleeve were opened

ween the 6,000 limiting ratio.

)

i

It
o

in order to maintain the ra

(s

e

!

We would cbserve the ported tube that would be inserted in the
sleeve.
Q One other question 1 have. What acreage do you intend
to dedicate to the Blinebry gas in the event this is a success=-
ful installation?
A If this were successful, only the west 80 acres wonld
be dedicated to the Blinebry gas zone in Well No. i.
MR. WHITE: At this time we offer the exhibits,
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 3 will be

admitted in evidence,

{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 through 3 admitted in
evidence.)
MR. WHITE: Tha: concludes our testimony on direct.
MR. NUTTER: Doec anyone have any questions of Mr. Storn?
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Storm, first of all, down here, this standing valve

| &
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assembly that you have at 6620 1s designed to seal off the lower
zone from the upper zone until such time as the pressures in the
twu zones have equalized, is that correct?

A This would be a simple standing valve which would seat
down., In other words, if the excess pressure were above the
standing valve, the valve would seat down and if -~ you'll under-
stand I have said many "if's" in this thing, as you can see,

thev're nossible -~ if we can develop from the Upper Drinkard

o

production comparable to that on the offset leases, we will have
a reservoir with about 1800 pounds, with higher pressure in the
section of the Drinkard than that now open. This is the reason

for the standing valve, to permit just uncontrolled equalization

of pressures within the over-all Drinkard reservoir.

Q The present Drinkard perforations, are they flowing?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the new Drinkard perforations presumably would also
flow?

A So far as I know, those wells that have opened the

Upper Drinkard are all flowing. They are top allowable and that

has generated an interest on our part.

Q How do the GOR's run?

A On the new zone?

Q On both zones.

A I would have to refer to the proration schedule rather

than my memory, Mr. Nutter. They are above the 2,000 limiting

A
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ratio insofar as the old producing pay is concerned, I think in
all wells in the vicinity. However, it is high enough in cur
No. 3 that until about now we have takén a penalty., The woll
has about resached the stage where nenalty would not affect its
production appreciably. The upper zone production I don't think
is old enough for me to make any statements on its performance
ratio~wise, They have been below and a little above 2,000, the
few wells that have been successful in establishing production
from the Upper Drinkard section,

Q Now coming up the hole, I see that you have PSI Model
S-3 side door with a separation sleeve at 5665 for annular un-
loading and controlled gas entry, Would that mean that the gas
from the proposed new Upper Blinebry perforations would have
controlled entry into the Blinebry tubing string?

A Let me explain, Mr, Nutter. That PSI means Pressure
Surveys, Inc., the manufacturer of thic sieeve., They build three,
S~1, S~2, S-3, the internal bcres being graduated for multiple
applications in jobs similar to this. The S=-3 has the largest
internal bore, If the sleeve should leak, an insert can be
installes in it to aksolutely block it off, or in this insert
a ported entry can be provided, 31l this donme by wire line.

Now, depending on the performance of the Blinebry zone,
I would want the Commission to understand that we would test ex-
tensively the oil zone before we would open this sleeve in the

Blinebry tubing string. We would want to know the ratio of

>

o [
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performance of that oil zone, that it was in order.

Q Now the controlled gas entry is into the tubing string,
is that correct?

A Into the tuhing string, our feeling being that from a
production practice standpoint, better to keep any liquids that

might accumulate in there unloaded from the bottom, from above

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

that packer,

Q What actual control do you have on the rate of gas

entry into that tubing siring?

A That would be empirical, trial and error until the pro-

!
ducing, by production test at the top of the ground until we came

’s

up with the wvatio that was within the regulations,

Q What variety of ports do you have available, just those

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

three, the S—l, 2, and 37
A You mean with the Garrett sleeve?
Q Yes.

A Well, the P51 sleeve as such is similar, buit it will

receive inside of it another sleeve that is wire line retrievable

that may or may not be ported, a side door choke arrangement, if

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

you chose.

Q What assurance would the Commission have,if an operator

ALBUGUEROUE, N, M.
PHONIZ 243.6691

were to make an installation such as this, that the well would be

produced with the same sleeve or the same port that it was tested

at?

A None, I think the Commission would be interested

‘-; R A i
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primarily in the correct liquid gravity, next to gas~oil ratios

that were below the 6,000 limiting ratio. We might put a port
in there, say a quarter-ihch in diameter, and start out with a
5,000 ratio; and in six months it goes to 7,000, I would pull then

and put 3 smaller port in it to depress the producing ratio

FARMINGTON, N, M
PRONE 325-1182

something below the 6,000, This could be reported to the Commissipn

&
. wheiever any change is made.
23 Q The Blinebry rules, Mr, Storm, provide that Blinebry
EE gas production from the gas well go through ilwo-ctage zeparation.
Sg in effect, this would be gas from the Blinebry Gas Pool. Would
r N
Eg this casinghead gas be going through two-stage separation?
gz j% A I think it would be considered casinghead and would
s ég g; be going through the single stage, the current installation on
R *E the lease for Blinebry wells,
gg Q On the Eubank lease you are selling gas. What does
Eg that gas bring insofar as MCF price is concerned?
ié A I can't say exactly, in the amount of $90.00 a million
Eé after the recovery for the gasoline plant is applied to the price.
é ) Eg Q What is your casinghead?
h é§ A It would approximate $70.00 to the million under the

same terms,

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

Q You said that the No. 4 Eubank had started out with a
GOR of about 600 to one?
A Before I answer your question, may I confer with

Counsel? I think we can answer your question better, Mr. Nutter,
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with a graph that I have prepared. We don't know it would have .
- any particular value in the case. .
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No, 4 marked for identification. ' "
B Z% MR. WHITE: You want to explain Exhibit 47
N §; A Exhibit No. 4 merely depicts the producing gas~oil
« 20
ig i ratio versus cumulative production on Markham, Cone and Redfern
gi Eubanks 4 from the initial completion in January, 1960 to approx-
ES imately November, Cctober 21, 1962, The Commission will note that
§§ until the cumulative production of approximately 30,000 barrels
&g had been reached, the average ratio was below the 1,000 cubic feet
ES - of gas per barrel. These data are taken from the semi-annual
gg ;é tests required by the Commission and from the packer leakage
, éi %g tests. We consider our No. 4 an outstanding Blinebry oil well,
e Q (By Mr. Nutter) These test ratios are taken from
1S
Ea sales against accumulated production?
Ef A I think in most cases they were taken on our own
é Eg meters rather than the purchasing company's meters, Does this
? Eé answer your question?
gzé Q Yes.
ég A I would have to go back and aouble check. 1'm sure we
2z
Eg have both types, where I took visual readings from the purchaser's
meters. I know the majority are taken from our own test meter,
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr. Storm]
Mr. Kastler.

-
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[ BY MR. KASTLER: ]

Q By submitting this propcsal, would this in effect allow
you to take a greater amount of either the Blinebry oil or the
Blinebry gas than you would otherwise realize under the allowablesf?

A I think the answer would be yes, assuming that we can

achieve an entirely satisfactory recompletion, and by that I use

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

once again our Eubanks Well No. 4 as a3 model.
Q You believe that correlative rights wculd be protected

thereby. at least until the other operators were forced to make

similar completions
A I wouldn't use the word "forczd", If the Commission
would choose to recegnize this sort of thing on an administrative

procedure, 1 think any operator would then have the right to apply

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 982.3971

for it and undertazke it if they wanted to go to this much trouble

and expense.

Q- How much expense is invoived, approximately?

A Additional expense?

Q Yes.

A In mechanical equipment alone, some thing over $2,00C

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

on the downhole packer, standing valve, and PSI sleeve for the

stub string.

PHONE 243.6691

- Q Isn't it also true that a number of operators don't
find themselves in this advantagecus position that you do presently
in regard to the Blinebry zone, wherein they are able to complete

both by mechanical completion 3s requlated flows of gas and oil




‘ .
’

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOUERQUE, N. M.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

FARMINGTON, N. M,

PHONE 325-1182

PHONE 243.G691

in the Blinebryraés and Blinebry oil?

A I would have to agree that not everybody would be in
the advantageous position of Eubanks No. 4, The two Shell
wells immediately to the north on the Smith tract have gas-o0il
ratios in the 600's, These are fairly recent recompleticns,
they are parallel string Blinebry oil-Upper Drinkard, the Upper
Drinkard zone that I have been discussing here, recompletions,
Moran Producing and Driliing Company has recently completed two
wells north of the Eubanks lease, These appear to be fairly
normal gas-oil ratios, in the vicinity of 1600, If ycu check -~
I didn't pretend to present all Blinebry cil wells on this plat,
Those just in the general vicinity of the Eubanks lease., As 1
said, the ratios run the gamut, and I think this is a reflection
of the luck and absence of control that an operator may have been
able to maintain during his recompletion operation., |

Q Is it possible that having made this completion, your
well might turn either to a whole 0il well or whole gas well as
to the Blinebry zone?

A Certainly, no doubt. We have such a well thatshas
eaten both the Commission and our lunch and is now sitting shut-in
We opened it and fracked it and shut it in and went home. It is
now offset, I think the explanation is obvious; it channeled
behind the pipe back into the gas section. Luck will be involved,
there is no question., If it doesn't work, then what we're asking

for hi.ce is dead. We won't even attempt to operate.

M =
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Q How do you distinguish this from a very near aporeczach,
if it's not in itself a very close approach to duail dedication of
i acreage? You stated at the outset that you did not intend any

dual dedication of acreage?

A Not relative to the Blinebry or the Drinkard. To my

FARMINGTON, N, ™
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knowledge, there's nothing in the Commission regulations relating
to the Blinebry, the Terry-Blinebry or Blinebry Oil Pools that
would deny Markham, Cone and Redfern the right to go in and
perforéte the entire Blinebry section, which in gross interval

approximates 300 feet, treat the well, put it on production and

go home. The liquid and ratiz chaizscieristics resuliting would

O

control the well. There are wells in the vicinity of the Eubanks

lease with GOR's that are well above the 6,000 limiting ratio,

SANTA FE, N. 1
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On this basis, I think that those operators are obtaining from
7 the gas zone their share of the gas cap, If Markham, Cone and
Redfern, as I have said before,overhauled all four wells cn the

lease, disregarded the gas zone, and were successful in develop-

ing wells similar to Eubanks No. 4, I think .2 could demconstrate

that we were getting no drainage whatever from the gas section

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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and that we would be surrendering our part of those reserves to

Z243.6691

the gas wells that are producing from it and the oil wells of
excessive ratios.
Q Are you familiar with Rule 30 of Order R-1670 cof the

Blinebry Gas Pool rules, which expressly prohibits dual dedication

- of acreaqe?
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A ALl right.
Q  And are you further familiar with the fact that hereto-
fore no operator in the combined or associated pool has attempted
S to or made any dual dedications?
§§ A With Mr. Nutter's permission, 1 can answer that ques-
g %é tion. There's one dual completion in the Blinebry oil and
;; Blinebry gas pools with dual dedication of acreage and two allow-
&2 ables.
~
Ei Q When was it established?
2 A Prior to the reguiations, This is an old well. Not
2
Ei in this area. T .ink it can be argued whether our approach to
’ EZ §§ Blinebry is or is not dual completion, If I eliminate the top
Eg gé packer, it is not a dual, and I can probably withdraw more qas
g than I planned to withdraw here.
gg Q Wouldn't that be more advantageous for you than
Eg realizing a gas well?
; Es A 1 don't think so because using, for example, J. R.
% Eg Cone Anderson Well No. 1, which is located in Unit I of Section
: Eg i 21, 21, 37, I alluded to this well earlier, where we had gone
_ ;g in and just perforated opposite the oil zone, the same stratigra-
gg phic equivalent as proposed here, treated it and went home; and
° we have a well that alternately crosses between the oil and the
- gas Lorderline and is now offset by two of Continental's recom-
- pletions that appear to be fairly normal Blinebry oil wells.
The ratios are less than 6,000,

o o®




PAGE 24

MR. PORTER: You indicated that the well alternated
between the o0il and gas well; is this based on the ratio?

A It produces 40 gravity liquid, but the ratio is beyond

the regulations and so on. After the -~ three or four months

after we have been ordered to be shut-in, we open it,and it has

FARMINGTON, N, M,
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been a headache to us, and right now it has been shut-in., Unless
Mr. Cone takes a different position, it will stay that way.
MR. KASTLER: Those are the only questions I have now,
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr,.

Storm?

MR. WHITE: I would like to ask -~
MR, NUTTER: Mr., White.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

7

SANTA FE, N. M,
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BY MR. WHITE:

Q Mr. Kastler states that, is it not possible that some

of the other producers in this pool may not be quite as fortunate,
but isn't it true with any drilling operation or production in

any pool, some operators can produce more than other wells in

the pool; and is he not in fact asking that if another operator

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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can't produce as much as you can, you shouldn't be allowed to

de it? Tske s well that is out on the edge of the pool, it can't

PHONE 243.6691

produce its full allowable. He, in essence, is saying that the
operator who can produce a full allowable be not allowed to do

s50. Are you not actually saying that if it's possible by mechanicpl

means you would be able to produce the Blinebry oil production
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near the limiting gas-oil ratio of 6,000 to one, you would like

the right to do it by mechanical means?

s MR. DURRETT: 1Is that a question?
MR. WHITE: Yes, sir.
A I think in answer to the first part of Mr. White's

questicn we would have to say many things influence character

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325.1182

or caliber of a completed well, where the reservoir character~
istics, luck certainly is involved, technique, and how the mechan-

ical tools stand up that we try toc 2app

P--‘
(hid

iY4
7

o a ich., I wouldn't

condemn any operator's procedures or techniques. This area was

drilled primarily some -- over the last ten to fifteen years.

b
o

ki
€4 X azx

12

3
oy

agen:rally the techniques were not the best, certainly

.

4+
(V1§ 3

[(M]
{4

re agetting better with the passage of time. We might come

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 9683-3971

up with a better well. I underline the word "might", If we

do, we would like to operate it under the conditions &s presented

in our application.

I would hope that we don't come up with a Cone Anderson

No. 1, and there are many others, as the Commissicon is aware, in

the general area, that have had to be reclassed as gas wells

DEARNLEY-MEIER REF)IRTING SERVICE, Inc.

because the ratios went up like a balloon.

243.6691

MR. WHITE: That concludes our testimony. At this

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE

time we would like to offer Exhibit Nao, 4.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit No. 4 will be admitted

in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 4 admitted in evidence, )

~ -
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RVICE, Inc.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING Sk

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,

SANYA FE, N. M,

PHONE 32%-1:182

PHONE 883.3971

PHONE 243 G691
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MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr, White?
-,

MR. WHITE: If the Examiner please, on behalf of Marian
0Oil Producing and Drilling Corporation, which is an offset operato
to the/Applicant, 1'm authorized to state that they concur in the
matters sought by the application.

mi. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further they
wish to offer in Case 27167 Mr, Kastler.

MR. KASTLER: I have a statement to read. I want to
say at the outset that we came here prepared to oppose the appli-
cation, on the grounds ihat in our opinion we believed it would
constitute dual dedication. I believe that point is still perti-
nent and therefore I would like t¢ resd my statement.

Gulf ©Oil Corporation, the owner of acreage offsetting
the Applicant's, objects to thie application insofar as it applies
to simultaneous completiohs in the Blinebry Gas and Blinebry Oil
Pools. We object on the grounds that we believe this constitutes
dual completion, dual dedication, which is expressly prohibited
by Rule 30 of 1670 of Blinebry Gas Pool rules. In good faith, in
compliance witn this principle, Gulf has in completing Blinebry
oil wells, actually reduced its Blinebry gas units by 880 acres,
rededicating this production to oil wells only. We believe that
dual dedication violates correlativé rights and that any failure

to control an operator is inequitable and unfair.

L,
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUL, N, M,

SANTA FE, N. M,

FARMINGTON, N. M,

PPHONE 325.11822

PHONE 983.3971

PHONE 243.6661t
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MR, NUTTER: Thank you. Anycne have anything further?
Any other statements?

MR. DURRETT: I have another statement I would like to
read at this time, in case Mr. White would like to comment. It
is a communication in the form of a telegram received from
Amerada Petroleum Corporation, received by the Commission on the
2nd of January, reading in its entirety as follows:

"Reference Case 2716 set tor January 3. We understand
Applicant will regquest one allowable only from each of the Blinebr
and Drinkard formaticne, to which we have no objgction. We do
object to a separate gas and 0il allowable from the Blinebry and
two o0il allowables from the Drinkard, if this is the Applicant's
intention and our understanding is incorrect," That's signed,
indicated signed by R. S. Cristy for Amerada Petroleum Corporation

MR. WHITE: We have already stated as to what allow=
ables. |

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further?

MR. WHITE: That's all.

MR. NUITER: If nothing further.in Case é716, we will
take the case under advisement and the‘hearing is adjourned.

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned.)

* %X ¥ X%
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Inc.
FARM'NCYON. N, M,
PHONE 325.:182

.,
‘s

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

CANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ; °*

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that

the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings to

the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 22nd day of January, 1963

-
z/(;Zél/,{j f/(,'/j B BN A/»

7

NOTARY PUBLIC &7

My Commiscion Expires:

June 19, 1963.

h) 3 .
I do Lareby cor-tify ¢

hnt 3 £y 2
a coo e sovegoing is

N o VLo opomuiesings iy
the Lian:i. oo GLALSILE G Cuo. o Z,/é
heard by g Ohi.... /“5 . 19@3;

ew Mexico 0il Conse

Rt s Exanminer
ivation Commission
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

SANTA FE, N M.

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHMONE 225-1182

PHONE 983.397:

PHONT 243.6691

PAGE 2

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
Santa Fe, New Mexico
December 6, 1962

e e S e e e e et e e

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of larkham, Cone & Redfern for a
multiple completion, Lea County, New Mexice,
Applilicant, in tho2 above-styled seeks an
order authorizing the multiple completion of
ils Eubanks viell lto. 3, located in Unit K,
Section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37 Esst,
Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as

to produce a limited amount of gas from the

O

~1

[
CH

causo,

Blinebry
Pool and

Gas Pool, oil from the Blinpebry 0Oil
oil from each of two pays in the

et S M S M M M’ et e S Sy M N e S

Drinksard Pool. Separation of the four zones
would be achieved by means of three packers,
BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
MR, NUTTER: Call 2716,
M. DURRETT: Application of Markham, Cone & Redfern

for a multiple completion, Lea County, New NMexico.

please, the Commission has in its file a letter received November

29th, I would like to read this letter into the record at this

time,

The letter reads as follows: "Dear Mr. Nutter: This

will confirm our telephons conversation of this date relative the

captioned matter. e shall aopreciate postponement of Case 271¢

from Docket 36-62 set for December 6, 1962, to the last Examiner
Hearing Docket for January, 1963." Zianed, J. L. Cone by L. C,

If the Examindr




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTINS SERVICE, Inc.

M,

FARMINGTON, N,

SANTA FE, M, M,

N, M,

ALBUQUERQUE,

PHONE 32%5.1182

PHONE 983.397!

PHONE 243.669!

Storm.
KR NUTTER:  The case will be continued and set on the
docket of the last Examiner Hearing, which is set for January 23,

1¢¢62,

STATE OF NEW LEXICO

—r e
(%]
W

CCUNTY OF BERNALILLO

o, | r

T, ADA DEARNLEY, Notgary Public in and for the County

! y MNetary Pu
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that
the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedinas;

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 18th day of December,

1962,

L ( {(C‘,{,/; (//\//c gy o [.;;‘.(,.
HNOTARY PUBLIC //

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1963,

- " <. .., Braminer
e Licxiso wil Censservation Coamission
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RESIDENCE PHONE /l ¥4 (f H 0 TFFICE PHONE
SHirwoOL 483173 J l Sl FAORYLR 3-7329
]

/ ‘ J. R. CoNE
y v // o RCOM 1706 - GREAT PLAINS LIFE BLDG.
o LUBBAOCK, TEXAS
' Novembsr 16, 1962 :
/ . L"/ /'/’-’—"L )
! e /’[" . / 5
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission L7 /]

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

Application is made horgwiih Lo en administrative order authorizing dual
completion of Markham, Cone & Redfern Bubanks Well No. 3 as an oil over oil
Blinebry 0il Pool-Drinkard Pool producer. The loeation of this weil is 1980
faat from ths South i1ine and 1830 feet from the West iine of Section 14,
T-21-5, R-37-E, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexlco. The subject well was completed
initially 4in December 1952 in ihe Wantz Abo Pool. However, since December
1953 Eubanks No. 3 has preduced from the Drinkard Pocl through casing
perforations opposite the middie and lower Drinkard.

From the attached dizgrammatic sketch it will be noted that a coanventional
dual completion is contemplated by utilizing parallel strings of 2-1/16-inch
OD tubing inside the 5-1/2-inch production casing. Further, the proposed
recompletion anticipates producing the pressnt Drinkard pay and opening the
upper Drinkard, the Blinebry oil zcne and the Blinebry gas zone. Separation
of the various zones will be achieved with two retainer production packers
and one retrievable packer. The latter packer will be a part of a down-hole
mechanical arrangement intended to permit controlled withdrawls from the
Blinebry gas section so as to obtain overall Blinebry 011 Pool production
near the limiting gas-oil ratio of 6,000 cubic feet per barrel.

Also attached are: (1) OCC Application For Dual Completion form; (2) plat
showing the Bubanks and all surrounding leases; and, (3) copy of letter to
gll offset operators. The electrical log of Eubanks No. 3 will be filed
with the Commission upon completion of the proposed work.

Waivers are not belng requested from offset operators as it is planned to
abide by the waiting period prescribed in the Commission regulations for
multiple completion applications under administrative procedure. However,
all offset operators to the Eubanks lease are being furnished with copies
of the afore-mentioned forms and plats.

Please advise if you require anything further relative this application.

Respectfully submitted,
YARKHAY, CONE & REDFERN

cc: OCC, Hobbs (2) By Z;ng’il\@

All offset operators (7) L. 0. Storm, Agent

DOCKET MAILED

' DateLL A/ £ 2

¢



NEW MEXICO Ol{L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO Lo

APPLICATION FOR DUAL COMPLETION -~ CONVENTIONAL

Pield Name ]("uunty hn. :
Blinebry 0il and Drinkard , Lea | November 16, 1962
Sutadl Batedieaibbiasd , . eI . . by
R "T.rase Wil No.
_ Harkham. Cone & Redfern o Bubanks ) } 3
Location | Lnge i TSection Township 'Ran\
o Re, K ! 14 21=South ‘ 37-Bast, NMPM
1. tes the New Mexico Ol Conservation Conmmission heretofore aurtorized the daad comyp bervan o aoweil an 0 o s same 1o in the e
zones within one rade of the subvect well? YRS | X CoNG
2. 1ranswer is yves, sdentfy one ~uch iastance: Oruer No. DC - 8?8 R '«‘!'C[At(rl, ioease, cod Well N
Markham, Cone & Redfern Fubanks No. %#, Unit N, Section 14, T-21.5, R-37-E, NMPM,
3. Tl fahiowins facts are suboatted. j i
prer Jone , Sower dane
- —‘-. j——A‘ e — e .. .—T P p— -—— “ . -— - me——— = -~ - 14 . —_ ——— e — e
O iozeivorr H DLmBQW il ) o Drulkard

be lop ane Battom of | ' 5645 (for contiolled gas 6448.6500 (new)
Tay Secaen i ntrv) ‘515-’5-00)0 \ULuI
Eortoration . . ] 5?05.5?9_0__‘011) . B ‘ . . . e e e -
c. Pyt ,u«m'w"t f('ll ar Gas) . o ) . 011 . . -
T d. Methuod of Production S :~~———-~- Flow ) ‘ Flow
(Hlowing or Araficial oo i !

4. the following arc attached, (P lease mark Yi N at N

Ie,s, _a. Diagrammatic Skewch of the Dheal Completion, showing all casing strings, incixding size and setting, top of cement, perforate in-
tervals, tubing steings, including druneters and setrse depehl ol ation and oL e of packers an @ side door chokes, and such otaer

imformation us may be pectinent.

!GS'_ b. Plar showing the locaticn ot all well, on applicant’s lease, all offset wel = ~n cloast leases, and the nanes and addeesses of
LTI operators of all leases ofts~tting applicant’s lease.
NQ _c. Watvers consenting te suck dual completion from eact offset operator, or In tien therent, < vicepce that satd otiset operators have

. p : *
been furmished copies of the applivation.

N_O_ . d. Flectrical {og o the weil or other acceptable log it rops and bottoms of producing zonces and intervals of perforation indicated

thereon, (If such log is not avaniable at the time apphicarion s fuied, it shall be submrtied ws | rovided by Rule 112

¥
’

5. last all offser operaturs v the lease on which this well is jocated sagether with therr cerrecr nling address.

__Gulf 0il Corporation, P. O. Box 2167, Hobbs, HNew Mexico
.
__Kirby Petroleum Company, 629 Kennedy Building, Tulsa, Oklahoma

_Moran 0il Producing & Drilling Company, P. Q. Box 1718, Hobbs, MNew Mexico

_The Ohio 0il Company, P. O. Box 2107, Hobbs, New Mexico

LEovie >y b ftien e e

Shell Oil Com_pany P, 0. Box 1858, Roswell, New Mexico @~
Sinclair 011 & Gas Company, 520 K. Broadway, Hobbs, Kew Mexico
Tidewater 0il Company, P. O. Box 547, Hobbs, New Mexico

6. Were all operatcrs tisted in Mem % abuve notitied and tursished a copy of tiis aprhication® YES f t . It answer is yes, zive Jate

of sucl, aotification | Hgvmor 16 1962

CERTIFICATE: I, the undetsignes, state thacl am the | A&,nt, P . of e Markham, Cone & .
o ;_Red_f_,m - ... fecompany), and thar ! ar authonized by said comjany to make this report, and that this teport was rrepared

under my supervision and Jdirection and thac the facts state.d therein are tiue, correct o0 “onp !elc te the best of my knowleige.

/f/f%x. 0. Storm, P, B..

Sranature

.,

New )

* Should waivers from all offsec operstors nor accompany an awp}ica(ion for admnt.roative a0: rova., the Ve vico (Ot Consertation
.

Commission wili hold the applicarion tor = period of tweaty {210 days from date of reces; s~ the Coivnsion’s dante Fe atfiee M,

after said twenty-day jericd, no protest ot request for heazing is received by the Santa b offioe, the appircaties will then be prooessed.

;
NOTE: If tne projosed dual completion will result tn an unortholcx aell lo~ation an: or a nop-stanua d 10 fatir ot ia e:ther vr both ot che

.

peo jucing Z0nes, then separate appl.cation for apjroval of the ~ame should tr filed simultane gai, vir e ol waon.
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Markham, Cone & Redfern Bubanks No. 3
NB SW Sec, 14, T-21-5, R-37-kE, Lea County,New Mexico
[dagrammatic Sketch of Down-hole Equipment For Dual Completion
Blinebry Oil and Drinkard Pools

Blinebry 011 Drinkard OLl 13-3/8% csg cem ® 249! w/ 200 sx. Cirec.
neare 8-5/8" csg cem 3 2857' w/ 1600 sx. Circ.
L

Parallel strings 2-1/16" 0D FJ tubing (top 2000 faat aof
/////’}'both strings to be internally plastic coated for

L] paraffin control.
e
OCC Blinebry
Marker 5630 ) g
563 4:__T__j_égj_ New Blinebry Gas zone perforations.
» P P31 Model 5-3 side door with separation sleeve af 5665
P 1< (for annular unloading and controlled gas entrﬁ?.

5670 PSI seating nipple with standing valve cage only.

5675 Bakar Madel K double erin snawn <at retrievable packer

1 2
(with {full bore for long string & 1.53" bore for
short string) i

5705=-5790 Approximate gross new Blinebry 0il perforations.

C

i

dLd
"
1}
T T T

5775 _Approximate bottom short tubing siring

ve [ { (with perforations and blank bull plug on bottom).
6315 PSI Model S=3 side doors

.

6320 Baker Model FA retainer production packer.

Top Drinkard

6his3 £ 6448-6500 Approximate new Drinkard perforations.,
T
6520 PSI Model S-2 Side door.
{14
6525 Baker iodel F retainer production packer
(to separate high and low pressure zones in Drinkarg).
6544-6636 Present gross Drinkard perforations.
1-
I
) Be—__§| 6620 PSI seating nipple with standing valve complete.
+ I
:E b 6625 Approximate bottom long tubing string
+] (with perforations and tapped bull plug on bottom)
) 6732 Baker Model D-5 retainer production packer now in well

{to be blocked with expendable plug)

| 6852 5-1/2" 15.5 1b casing cemented with 600 sacks.

7-3/4* open hole
7342 PBTD
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RESIDONCE PHONE
SHErwDODD 4-12173

J. R. CONE

RGO 1706 - GREAT PLAINS LIFE BLDG.

LIBBOLK, TEXAS

November 16, 1962

Qulf 011 Corporation Shell 0il Company

P. 0. Box 2167 P, O. Box 1858
Hobbs, New Mexico Roswell, New Mexico
Kirby Pstrocleum Company Sinclair 01l Company
629 Kennedy Building 520 E, Broadwsy
Tulsa, Oklahoma Hobbs, New Mexico
Moxan 011 Producing & Drilling Co. Tidewater 0il Company
P, 0. Box 1718 P. O. Rox ch7

Hobhs, New Mgxico Hobbs, New Mexieco

The Ohle¢ 0il Company
P, 0. Box 2107
Hobbs, New Mexico

Gent,lementz

Attached is a copy of application to liie Rew Mexico 0il Cone
servation Commission for an administrative order authorizing
dugl completion of Markham, Cone & Redfern Eubanks Well No. 3,
This well is located in Unit K of Section 14, T-21.5, Ra37-E,
WM, Leg County, New Mexico.

It is our intention to gbide by the 20.day waiting period
prescribed in the Commission regulations for the handling of
multiple completion applications under administrative procsdure.
Howsver, we shall be pleased to answer any question you megy have
regacding this application.

Tours very truly,

Harkham, Cone & Radfern
cec: Conservation Commission

Attachments: ~/ %\*
Letter to OCC By Atag
Aoplication Form L. 0. Storm, Agent

Diggrammatic Skatch
Lease & Location Plat

QFFICE PHONE
POurer 3-7329
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Blinebry 0il

0OCC Blinebry

Marker 5630

Markham, Cone & Redfern Bubanks No. 3

NE SW Seec. 14, T-21-S, R~37-E, Lea County,New Mexico
Magrammatic Sketch of Down-hole Equipment For Dual Completion
Blinebry 0il and Drinkard Pools
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RESIDENCE PHONE OFFICE PHONE
SHERWDOD 4-B173 POrTER 3-77329

J. R. CONE

ROOM 1706 - GREAT PLAINS LIFE BLDG.

LUBBDCK, TEXAS

January 6, 1962

Nr. Daniel S. Nutter

0il Conservation Commission
‘P, 0. Box 871
- .Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Nutler:

- Enclosed for your information is the most reecent catalog of
PSI Divisiorn Baker 0il Tools, Inc. You will find desecriptive
information on the PSI Type "S" Sliding Sleeve and its acces-
sory Type "SYEY Separation Sleeve commencing on Page 6.

These are the ?SI tools referred to in Case 2716, Application
of Markham, Cone & Redfern for parallel tubing strings dual
completion of their Eubanks Well No. 3.

You will note from the tabulated data on Page 8 of the catalog
that, for 2 1/16-inch tubing, the Type S Sliding Sleeve is
available in four different sizes., Each size has a ditferent
internal bore so as to receive the appropriste Type *SYEF
sleeve. Thus, where it is desired to provide more than one
o side door in one tubing string, these tools provide the desired
B flexibility.

The #SYE" Separation Sleeve may be used to seal off a leaking

S Sleeve; or, the mandrel of the SYE sleeve may be drilled so
as to develop the equivalent of z side door choke. This latter
is the application desired for the PSI assembly in the stub or
Blinebry 0il tubing string for Eubanks No. 3 and shown on
Exhibit No. 2, Case 2716.

We hope that the foregoing comments and the enclosed catalog
will answer any questions you may have had on the PSI Sleeves
or Yside doors" referred to in Case 2716.

Yours very truly,

L. 0. Storm

ce: 0CC, Hobbs
J. R. Cone
L. C. Wnite



